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BURTON SALMON PARISH COUNCIL 
 

Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held on 19th May 2022 at 6:30pm in the 
Village Hall, Main Street, Burton Salmon. 
 
1/22 Present - Cllr Foster, Cllr Tait, Cllr Greene, Cllr Burdekin, Cllr Bell, District 

Cllr Mackman, County Cllr Grogan and Clerk Meir. 
 

Apologies – Cllr Raine, 

 
2/22 Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held on 27th May 2021 - Approved 
 
Reports on 2021-22 from Councillors –   
 
3/22.1 Burial Committee – The cemetery has been regularly inspected and 

maintenance work is ongoing including painting the railings.   A survey of plot 
numbers has been undertaken and the committee are looking into the 
possibility of having remains interred into the walls.  The water to the outside 
tap has been turned off for two months following a number of thefts.  Overall 
it is running smoothly and the finances are good. 

 
3/22.2 Planning summary – Cllr Raine has updated the planning register so 

applications, consultations and enforcement cases can be tracked easily.  
Notable planning issues this year have been: 

 The appeal against refusal of permission for the travellers site at 
Hillam Lane was dismissed on 10th May 2022 

 The application to continue the permission for the travellers site on 
Land North of Border Farm is ongoing. 

 The enforcement action on the Land off York Road, Brotherton is 
ongoing, with timescales in place for the different stages of removing 
the development and re-instating the land to its previous state. 

 The travellers site next to the A1 is also ongoing and will continue to 
be monitored. 

 The Yorkshire Green Energy project is expected to be rolled out over 
the next couple of years.  The Parish Council have not objected in 
principle to the project but will continue to participate in community 
consultations.   

 
3/22.3 Financial position – The Parish Council remains in a stable financial 

position with a surplus generated in year of £1,897, resulting in funds to carry 
forward to 2022/23 of £11,437.  The Parish Council have planned to invest 
surplus funds into the replacement of obsolete street lights in the village.  

 
4/22.4 Other matters – Nothing to report. 
 

5/21 Matters raised by parishioners – None 
   
 


